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ECO SERVICE PRO 

 June 2023 

The April board meeting held in 
Stevens Point went well.  It’s 
important to note a few highlights.   
 
Paid memberships are between  
140 and 150.  Finances look good, 
so we can make some money on 
CDs again.  George Klaetsch and 
Fred Hegeman are keeping us in 
the loop on PFAS.   Winter 
conference planning is underway.   
If you have a suggestion, please let 
me or another board member know. 
 
It’s important to recognize the sacrifice several board members make on a regular 
basis.  John Bowen, Allan Kaddatz, Emily Pierson, and Rick Walter regularly take time 
to host compliance credit courses.  All their time and effort are voluntary, which 
benefits the association.   
 
While I’m handing out appreciation, the WLWCA and the DNR have a great working 
relationship.  Fred Hegeman has been an ally for many years.  We are stronger as an 
association because of his commitment to us.  Many of the courses Fred puts on 
benefit our members and the association financially.  If you talk to these people, 
please thank them for the effort.   
 
Summer Conference is scheduled for Friday, August 11th at The Tributary in Madison.  
We have six very relevant topics set up again this year including a speaker on 
recruiting and retaining employees. He will discuss a health insurance option that you 
may find interesting.  We will present and discuss the findings of the septage study.  
Fred will give the DNR update.  Then we go interactive with three rotating stations. 
One station is an exhibitor showcase to show off products. It is a neutral site, so we 
anticipate more vendors. WI DOT will discuss road inspections, and Spartan tool will 
do live drain line cleaning and inspection.   
 
The conference is approved for one compliance credit and five general credits.  If you 
need more credits, you could attend the Thursday NR 113/114 update for an additional 
fee and acquire three more compliance credits.   
 
I look forward to seeing everyone in August!  
 
Thanks, 
 
Lance Petrasek 
WLWCA President 
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Summer Conference – We’ll See YOU There 
Jeffrey J Beiriger, WLWCA Executive Director 
 

The Summer Conference is just around the corner and we look forward to seeing you 
there!   There are a few differences this year, and a whole lot of familiar…. 
 

What’s familiar?   
• A centrally located meeting site. 
• A full day of training programs. 
• Lots of time to network with others. 
• An emphasis on hands-on learning. 
• Compliance and general credits. 
• Interaction with the DNR staff. 
• A pre-conference training program with 3 compliance credits available. 
• Great food. 

 
What’s different? 

• You select and book your hotel (and there are plenty) directly, so you select the price and amenities you 
want. 

• A “neutral” location, meaning a host site not affiliated with a particular vendor/sponsor. 
• A full hour to meet with our exhibitors and to learn from them about new products/services. 
• Protection from the weather – heat, sun, wind, rain. 
 

I’m sure there are other things that are familiar and different, but it’s enough to list these and remind you that our 
programs are developed by people just like you!  Our Board and Summer Conference Planning Committee bring 
ideas to the table and those ideas reflect the important and urgent issues that are facing the industry. 
 

That’s true of all our programming – Summer Conference, Winter Conference, and online seminar series.  We are 
in touch with what matters because we are living the same experience as all of you. 
 

And yet, we always emphasize that we can’t read everyone’s mind, not can we cover every topic.  So that means 
that getting the most out of a conference depends on you too.   
 

I always suggest that you take a few minutes a couple of days ahead of the conference and consider your business.  
What’s are the pressing issues you are facing?  And which of them is the most important, remembering that “most 
important” could mean the one affecting having the greatest effect on revenue, expenses, profitability, stress, work-
life balance, risk, staffing, or something else. 
 

With that most important question in mind, come to the conference and listen to our speakers.  You’ll learn, but you 
may not get the answer to your question without asking that question.  Ask the speakers.  Ask the exhibitors/
sponsors.  Ask the DNR staff.  Ask the WLWCA staff.  And importantly, ask your fellow attendees. 
 

You likely know most everyone there, but if you don’t, use the speakers and their presentations as a starting point 
for your networking.  They are a shared experience, so they are a good place to start a conversation.  Ask an open-
ended question, not a yes/no question.  And once the conversation is going, ask your “burning question” and see if 
you don’t get some ideas out of the conversation. 
 

And remember, if everyone follows this advice, you’ll need to come prepared to share some of your ideas too.  It 
should be flattering that your peers want your input.  Listen to the question, ask for clarification if you’re not sure, 
and provide open and honest answers.  If it takes more than a few minutes, connect after the conference.  Here 
again, it takes a little effort, but it’s well worth it!  Stay connected throughout the year. 
 

We see it all the time.  You get out of life what you put into it.  Sure, you can “purchase” six hours of continuing 
education credits at our conference, and you do need those, but wouldn’t it be better to “invest” six hours in getting 
the solution to that important issue facing your business?   
 

A few minutes of time before, during, and after the conference can make all the difference. 
 
See you in Madison!  

Jeffrey J Beiriger 
WLWCA Executive Director 

Executive Director’s Update 
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Wisconsin Joint Finance Committee Continues Commitment to POWTS Policy  
 
After several months of engagement, the Rural Health & Economic Development 
Coalition, of which the WLWCA is a member of, was successful in their efforts to have 
POWTS fiscal items included in the 2023-25 biennial budget.  As many have seen 
included in budgets before, the two primary items included were: 
 

1. Maintain the POWTS Grant Program (aka Wisconsin Fund) 
2. Create DSPS efficiencies to approve POWTS plans & permitting through 

existing program revenue resources by transitioning two current project POWTS 
Plan Reviewers to permanent FTE POWTS Plan Reviewers  
 

On June 8th, the Joint Finance Committee (JFC) voted 12-4 to extend the Wisconsin 
Fund an additional two years.  The program was extended to June 30, 2025. Details 
include funding $840,000 in program revenue for the 2023-24 fiscal year and another 
$840,000 program revenue for fiscal year 2024-25.    
 
For almost 44 years, the Wisconsin Fund has played a role in ensuring our state’s 
surface water, ground water, bedrock and soils are protected from environmental harm associated with POWTS 
failures.  Extending the program another two years will ensure specific POWTS failures that meet the eligibility 
requirements throughout the state will be addressed with much needed assistance for homeowners most in need.    

 
Also on June 8, the JFC voted 12-4 to transition two current “project” POWTS plan reviewer positions into 
“permanent” positions: effective July 1, 2023.  Two years ago, the WLWCA lobbying team worked diligently to pass 
2021 Act 67 that authorized 2.0 project positions through June 30, 2023.  It has been obvious that the additional 
positions have been beneficial to streamlining POWTS plan review, rather than pulling field staff out of the field to 
assist with a backlog of plans delayed due to under staffing.  According to the DSPS, with the addition of the 2.0 
positions, POWTS plan reviews have been reduced by almost 50% during peak review season.  With the DSPS 
reporting an average of 3,800 POWTS plan reviews yearly, the additional staff will help tremendously. 
 
As with other budget battles, this could not have been accomplished without the grassroots engagement of 
Wisconsin-based POWTS professionals.  A special thanks to Sheri Guyse and Mark Wieser for their successful 
outreach to Senator Marklein and Representative Kurtz - two of our strongest and steadfast supporters in the 
legislature.   
 
 

George Klaetsch 

WLWCA Lobbyist 

Legislative Update 

Hold These Dates! 

Audit Compliance 
Thursday, August 10 
1:30 p.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

 
The Tributary Building & Training 

Center 
Madison 

Summer Conference 
Friday, August 11 

7:30 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
 

The Tributary Building & Training 
Center 

Madison 

Joint Winter Conference 
Pre-Conference 

Wednesday, January 31, 2024 
Conference 

Thur. & Fri., February 1 & 2, 2024 
 

Glacier Canyon Conference Center 
Wisconsin Dells 
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Summer Conference 

https://wlwca.wildapricot.org/event-5250021
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Summer Conference - Agenda 

https://wlwca.wildapricot.org/event-5250021
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Summer Conference - Attendee Registration 

https://wlwca.wildapricot.org/event-5250021


 7 

 

 
 
 

Summer Conference - Sponsorship 
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6 
The increase, in inches, in the size of the Eiffel Tower during the Summer, when the structure expands due to the 
heat. 
 

92 
The percentage of water in a watermelon.  On average, Americans eat 15 pounds of watermelon annually. 
 

7 billion 
The number of hot dogs Americans eat between Memorial Day and Labor Day.  For the Independence Day holiday 
alone, the hot dogs would stretch from Washington, DC to Los Angeles.  Five times! 
 

3,010 pounds 
The weight of the world’s biggest scoop of ice cream. 
 

80 hours 
The length of the longest recorded continuous barbecue.  The grill master cooked up 1,000 hot dogs, 558 burgers, 
526 sausages, 104 pieces of chicken, and 200 pieces of corn. 

Summer Conference - Thank you to our current Sponsors 

 

By the Numbers 
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Quotable 

“The truth is like the sun. You can shut it out for a time, but it ain't goin' away.” 
~ Elvis Presley 
 
“Musicians want to be the loud voice for so many quiet hearts.” 
~ Billy Joel 
 
“Take care of all your memories. For you cannot relive them.” 
~ Bob Dylan 
 
“Once you replace negative thoughts with positive ones, you'll start having positive results.” 
~ Willie Nelson 
 
“Of all the things I’ve lost, I miss my mind the most.” 
~ Ozzy Osbourne 

Donate Today! 
 
Please consider making a 
donation to our scholarship 
fund.  The more we our 
able to raise, the more we 
are able to do to say YES 
to applicants in the coming 
year.   

Scholarship 

https://wlwca.wildapricot.org/Scholarship
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Make Your Voice in the Industry Heard! 
A couple of years ago, the combined efforts of the WPCA, WOWRA and WLWCA took political involvement on 
behalf of the septic trades to a whole new level. 
 
Every election seems to be a critical one and so we have to stay active, engaging our elected officials with a 
message about the critical nature of our industry to the continued growth and development of our state.   
 
To make sure your voice and the industry's voice is heard throughout this time, please consider donating the 
WIEP PAC below. 
 
Contributing to the Wisconsin Industries for Environmental Protection Political Action Committee (WIEP 
PAC) is easy as 1-2-3! 
 
Making an online personal contribution takes three simple steps and takes less than five minutes. They are as 
follows:  

Step 1 – Click the "Donate to the WIEP PAC link below 
Step 2 – enter information and personal payment details 
Step 3 – click “Pay”  
 
 
 

 
The WIEP PAC is a very important business partner to septic industry installer because it positions the WLWCA 
for legislative success. Up to 2,000 bills are introduced each session in the state legislature. WIEP PAC helps 
elect people who write laws you and your business must live with. Through extensive research and ongoing 
monitoring, WIEP PAC keeps you informed, involved and influential in the legislative decisions that are important 
to you and your business. 
 
Please consider joining WIEP PAC by making a personal online contribution today! For those who prefer to 
contribute with a personal check, please see this form (with instructions to make your contribution).  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Just about all of our members have renewed already and thanks to everyone who did!  If you haven’t renewed yet, 
now is the time!   
 
Not a member?  You should be…. 
 
Our reason for existing is to support all of you and the industry.  Being a member means we can join together to 
speak with a stronger, more unified voice on behalf of our industry.  Working together is also the best way for 
educational programs and member services to hit the mark.  Everything we do is created by people from our 
industry for our industry! 
 
As an advocate for your industry, the WLWCA has a seat at the table and a stronger voice when we represent the 

largest possible share of the industry.  Each new member makes a difference. 

Bottom line:  We invite non-members to join.  We encourage members to invite others to join too.  

Need a member application, you’ll find one on the next page!  

Donate to the WIEP PAC! 

Membership 

Donate to the WIEP PAC  

https://kpasllc.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4bc591efc274565ce3fec2bae&id=7a8e9d74c3&e=88ea84e084
https://kpasllc.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4bc591efc274565ce3fec2bae&id=e2e400cb2c&e=88ea84e084
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 Membership Application 
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 By The Numbers 

Thank You To Our Advertisers 

79 
The percentage of U.S. workers who want to work four 10-hour shifts per week. 
 

777,223 
The number of licensed drivers in Wisconsin who have been convicted of OWIs at least once (as of December 
2021). 
 

23 
Wisconsin’s ranking among the safest states in the U.S.  
 

193 million 
The number of packs of cigarettes purchased in Wisconsin in 2022.  For comparison, that number was 420 million 
packs in 2001. 
 

21 
The average number of times Americans swear during a typical day. 
 

4.5  
The amount of garbage, in pounds, that the average American generates in a day. 

https://www.septicbizman.com/
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 Thank You To Our Advertisers 

https://www.nolanins.com/
https://www.krietegroup.com/parts-heavy-trucks-dealership--parts?utm_source=wisconsin-liquid-waste-carriers&utm_medium=email&utm_content=e-newsletter&utm_campaign=ox
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 Thank You To Our Advertisers 

http://www.truckcountry.com/
http://www.imperialind.com/


President 
Lance Petrasek  

Associates Septic Service, Inc. 
(262) 495-7004 

 
Vice President 

John Bowen 
Ken-Way Services of Rice Lake Inc. 

(715) 234-7767 
 

Secretary/Treasurer 
Alan Kaddatz 

PATS Services, Inc. 
(262) 537-4988   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Board Members At-Large  
Cory Bowen 

Ken-Way Services of Rice Lake Inc. 
(715) 234-7767 

 
Ann Johnson 

Oh Jay Services LLC 
(715) 966-9381 

 
Dave Kons 

Kons Septic Service 
(262) 251-1704 

 
Chris Marshall 
Apostle Septic 
(715) 497-5929 

 
Emily Pierson 

Darrell’s Septic Service, Inc. 
(715) 977-7485  

 
Rick Walter 

Stanley Walter Septic 
Tank Cleaning 
(262) 679-1383 

 

Executive Director 
Jeffrey J Beiriger 

P.O. Box 833 
Germantown, WI  53022 

(888) 782-6815   
(414) 331-2059 

jeff@assocmgmtservices.com 
 
 
 

Lobbyist 
George Klaetsch 

10 E. Doty St. 
Suite 523 

Madison, WI 53703 
Phone: (608) 283-2587 
gklaetsch@kpasllc.com  

WLWCA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

www.WLWCA.com  

P.O. Box 833 l Germantown, WI  53022 

Phone: 888/782-6815    Fax:  888/287-4116 

WLWCA Contact Information  

WLWCA 

P.O. Box 833 

Germantown, WI  53022 

 

Phone:  888/782-6815  Ext 1 – Jeff         Ext 2 - Jane 

Fax:      888/287-4116 

Email:   info@wlwca.com jeff@assocmgmtservices.com  jane@assocmgmtservices.com 

mailto:jeff@assocmgmtservices.com
mailto:gklaetsch@kpasllc.com
http://www.wlwca.com/
mailto:info@wlwca.com
mailto:jeff@assocmgmtservices.com
mailto:jane@assocmgmtservices.com

